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ROLL CALL    
Clayton E. Moneymaker American Legion Post 237 

    Alabama’s Largest American Legion Post 

 

 

 
 

Early Bird Dinner 

Monday, October 18th is the Early Bird 

Dinner for members who have paid 

their 2022 dues.  So, please pay your 

dues and join us for dinner and the 

Membership Meeting.   

 

 

Billy Heatherly 
Post 237 Commander 

Commander’s 

Corner 

Hello fellow Legionnaires, Auxiliary, and Sons, 
 

The month of October is a busy month for your 

Legion Post. We have our Early Bird Dinner 

coming on our General Membership meeting night, 

18
th

 of October. Come for a meal and please stay 

for meeting to know what is going on at your Post 

and meet your officers. For other happenings, 

please visit “The Clayton E. Moneymaker 

American Legion Post 237” Facebook page and hit 

the Like button to keep up with your Post. 
 

We continue to seek new volunteers. We have a 

multitude of projects and things that we need help 

with. If you wish to help out, please let my club 

staff, officers and myself know. Volunteers will not 

go unrecognized for their efforts. 
 

I would like to take the time to thank all the 

membership for their continued support of the 

officers and staff of your American Legion. 

 

Thank you all, 

Commander Billy Heatherly 
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AMERICAN LEGION 

CLAYTON E. MONEYMAKER POST 237 
 

OFFICERS 

Billy Heatherly   Commander 
 Michael Kinney   1st Vice Commander 
Tom Paone    2nd Vice Commander 
Jerry Phelps     3rd Vice Commander 
Mary McCoy    Adjutant 
Bud Pagakis    Finance Officer 
Dennis Atkins     Chaplain 
Nicholas Jones   Service Officer  
Ken Carpenter   Historian 
 Cody Klinner  Sergeant-At-Arms 
Rudy Cowe   1 Year Trustee 
Robert Barnett    2 Year Trustee 
John Lawyer    3 Year Trustee 
Earl Hokanson    Honor Guard  Cdr.  
John Murphy   ROTC Liaison 

 Steve Bowling  S.A.L. Commander 
 Buddy Miller  S.A.L. Adjutant 
 Steve Bowling  ALR Director 
 Sherry Schroen  Auxiliary President 
 Channa O’Keefe Perez Club Manager 
 

Executive Committee 

Billy Heatherly, Tom Paone, Jerry Phelps, Mary McCoy, 
Bud Pagakis, Nicholas Jones, Ken Carpenter, Rudy 
Cowe,  Dennis Atkins, Cody Klinner, Michael Kinney, 
John Lawyer, and Robert Barnett. 
  

House Committee 

Jerry Phelps, Ryan King, Ralph Miller, Billy Heatherly,  
Channa Perez, Bob Wasniewski,  Ed Wilson, John 
Schantz, Steve Bowling, Ken Reisenweber, Joyce 
Hampton 
 

Finance Committee 

Bud Pagakis, Mary McCoy, Dennis Atkins, and Rudy 
Cowe. 

Building Committee 

Rudy Cowe, Robert Barnett, John Lawyer,  Ed Becher, 
Sherry Schroen, Barbara Cowe, Thad Paone, Ken Vining, 
Rick Jerrell 
 
Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 1176 
  Huntsville, AL 35807 
 

Post Address:  2900 Drake Ave.  SW 
  Huntsville, AL 35805 
 

Phone Number:  256-883-9911 
 

Website: www.legion237.com 
Webmaster:  webmaster@legion237.com 
 

Facebook Page:   
“The Clayton E. Moneymaker American Legion Post 237” 
 

Newsletter Contact:  newsletter@legion237.com 
Newsletter Archive: 
http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=126 
 

Printed copies of the current newsletter are available in 
the Social Quarters. 
 

The online version of the Redstone 

Rocket is available here:  

https://www.theredstonerocket.com/eedition/ 

 

Discounts!  Discounts!  Discounts! 
 

Thanks to Michele Kinney for researching and 
authoring a list of 2021 Military Discounts and 2021 
Senior Discounts. 
 

Available at:   
 

http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=154 
 

and: 
 

http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=155 

 

Finance Officer Request 
 
Presently we are receiving around one percent or 
less return on our Post investments. 
 
In the past we have relied upon our basic savings 
accounts to hold our funds. For the past several 
years these savings accounts have provided less 
than optimum return. 
The Post needs a group of business/investment 
savvy members to assist in determining the best 
investment vehicle for our situation. If you would 
like to help your Post make investments for the 
future, please volunteer by lending us your 
expertise. 
 
Send replies to: financeofc@legion237.com 
 
Bud Pagakis 
Finance Officer 
American Legion Post 237 
Phone: 256-489-9668 
 

 

Veteran Service Officer 
 

Nick Jones, Post 237 and District 12 Veteran 
Service Officer, is available by phone at 256-
361-3702 from 10am to 5pm Monday thru 
Friday.  Or by email at: 
serviceofc@legion237.com 
 

http://www.legion237.com/
mailto:webmaster@legion237.com
mailto:newsletter@legion237.com
http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=126
https://www.theredstonerocket.com/eedition/
http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=154
http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=155
mailto:financeofc@legion237.com
mailto:serviceofc@legion237.com
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The Lord’s Prayer 
Matthew 6:9-13 

 

9 After this manner therefore pray ye: Our 
Father which art in heaven, hollowed be thy 
name. 
 

10 Thy Kingdom come.  Thy will be done in 
earth, as it is in heaven. 
 

11 Give us this day our daily bread. 
 

12 And forgive us our debts, as we forgive our 
debtors. 
 

13 And lead us not into temptation, but deliver 
us from evil: For thine is the kingdom, and the 
power and the glory forever. Amen 
 

Let us examine a bit closer the Lord’s Prayer.  
First of all the very beginning strikes us “Our 
Father” this expresses a familial relationship 
with God the Father and therefore is a 
conversation as open and sincere as one may 
have with your earthly Father, for the Heavenly 
Father loves you even more and wants to 
communicate and have fellowship with you, 
daily.  
 

“Which art in Heaven” These few words are a 
validation that we recognize first God as our 
Father and that his presence is before us as we 
pray.   
 

“Hollowed be thy name”, we honor the Father 
knowing his name is Holy and set apart from 
any other name.  
 

“Thy kingdom come, thy will be done” this part 
of the prayer tells God that we understand that 
we invite him to come into our lives daily for 
fellowship and we accept his will for our lives 
without question. 
 

“On earth as it is in heaven” we ask God to lead 
us as he will do in eternity today on this earth 
as it will be in heaven.  
 

 “Give us this day our daily bread” a simple 
prayer of thanksgiving knowing our God, the 
Father will take care of us and provide us with 
the spiritual and earthy food we need.  This 
speaks more of the spiritual food we need 
through daily prayer and Scripture reading. → 
 

 

 
“And forgive us our debts” as we come to the Lord 
daily we want to be spiritually clean asking for his 
forgiveness even for the smallest sins, 
understanding a “saved” individual has had all sins 
forgiven, past, present and future.  Our daily 
confession allows us to exam our hearts every day. 
“As we forgive our debtors”, this is the crucial part 
of the sentence, because we cannot come before 
God if we harbor unforgiven sins of others against 
us.  How can we expect God to forgive us if cannot 
forgive others.  
 
“And lead us not unto temptation but deliver us 
from evil” We petition God to keep us away from 
Satan’s temptations (we all have them) and to 
deliver us unto him away from temptation, we are 
weak and are unable to resist Satan without God’s 
help. 
 
 This is the point that some religions stop and do 
not include the doxology as most protestant 
religions do.  Either way the Lord’s Prayer is 
powerful and puts you in the presence of God for 
prayer and contemplation and provides God some 
time with you to influence your heart and provide 
you with his everlasting love. 
God’s eternal blessings, 
 

Dennis W. Atkins, Chaplain 
 

Clayton E. Moneymaker, 
American Legion Post 237 
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Message from the 

Adjutant 
 

THANKS TO ALL WHO HAVE MAILED AND 
EMAILED AND COME BY THE POST TO 
PAY 2022 DUES .  DUES ARE BEING 
POSTED TO AMERICAN LEGION 
HEADQUARTERS AND MEMBER CARDS 
ARE BEING MAILED OUT. 
 

Mary McCoy, Post 237 Adjutant 

If you are interested in Ham Radio and would like 
to help organize a local chapter of The American 
Legion Amateur Radio Club (TALARC) please 
contact Tim Williams! 
 
Info on TALARC is available at: 

https://www.legion.org/hamradio/about 

Veteran’s Day Parade 
 

Post 237 will again be participating 
in the Veteran’s Day parade on 
November 11th.  We are in need of 
volunteers to help in constructing 
the float and those who would like 
to ride in the parade.  If you can 
help in either endeavor please call 
Channa Perez at the Post at 256-
883-9911. 
 
 

 

 

Post 237 Receives a Check for 

Backpacks for Vets and Honor 

Guard from NAVFOC 
 
1st Vice Michael Kinney attended the North 
Alabama Veterans & Fraternal Organizations 
Coalition (NAVFOC) meeting September 1, 2021.  
At this meeting, KC Bertling, the Coalition 
President, awarded Post 237 a check for $700.00.  
$500.00 of these funds is to be used for Post 237’s 
Honor Guard for flags and other Honor Guard 
items.  $200.00 is to go toward purchasing items 
needed for the Backpacks for Homeless Vets.   
 
Michael Kinney was proud to present this check to 
Adjutant Mary McCoy. 
 

Honoring Senior Veterans 
 

The Huntsville-Madison County Senior Center is 
partnering with Operation Gratitude and honoring 
veterans over the age of 60 this November.   
 
On November 6th senior veterans can drive 
through the Senior Center on Drake Avenue and 
receive a care package filled with donated items, 
letters, and homemade items.  
 
To participate go to the Senior Center website to 
register, fill out the form and either email it or 
hand deliver it to the Senior Center by October 
21st.   
 
The Senior Center website is: 
 
https://www.seniorview.com 
 
The page to register for this event is: 
 
  https://www.seniorview.com/?page_id=4463 
 
 

https://www.seniorview.com/
https://www.seniorview.com/?page_id=4463


Post 237 Newsletter  6 

 

  

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THE 

UNITED STATES NAVY 
 

In an effort to curb British sea control, the 
Continental Congress established the 
Continental Navy, which later, on October 
13, 1775, became the United States Navy.  
 

The early Continental Navy was designed to 
work with privateers to wage tactical raids 
against the transports that supplied British 
forces in North America. To accomplish this 
mission the Continental Congress 
purchased, converted, and constructed a 
fleet of small ships---frigates, brigs, sloops, 
and schooners. These Navy ships sailed 
independently or in pairs, hunting British 
commerce ships and transports.  
 

Two years after the end of the war, the 
money poor Congress sold off the last ship 
of the Continental Navy, the frigate Alliance. 
But with the expansion of trade and shipping 
in the 1790s, the possibility of attacks by 
European powers and pirates increased, 
and in March 1794 Congress responded by 
calling for the construction of a half-dozen 
frigates.  
 

Over the past nearly two and one-half 
centuries, our Navy has grown to become 
the largest, most advanced, and most lethal 
fighting force the world has ever known. In 
1972, the Chief of Naval Operations, 
Admiral Elmo Zumwalt, designated October 
13 as the Navy’s official birthday, and 
directed that it be commemorated so as to 
“enhance the appreciation of our Navy 
heritage” and reinforce “pride and 
professionalism in the Navy service.”   → 

 
Important Firsts in Naval History:  
 

1. First use of submarine: While the 
Navy’s first commissioned designs for 
a submarine were completed in 1875, 
it wasn’t until 1898 that the first 
Holland submarine launched 
successfully. 
 

2. First use of modern battleships: While 
America had battleships before the 
1908 South Carolina class 
dreadnought, which started with the 
USS Michigan and was based on 
British ships, these were the first in 
the new era of battleships. 

 

3. First use of naval aircraft: In 1911, the 
U.S. Navy bought its first airplane, the 
Curtiss A-1 Triad. 

 

4. First aircraft carrier: The first flight 
from the deck of a U.S. Navy cruiser 
in 1910 led to the 1927 Lexington-
class aircraft carriers, the first 
operational aircraft carriers in the U.S. 
Navy. 

 

5. First use of Rigid Hull Inflatable Boat: 
Introduced in 1992, these rubber 
boats were originally meant for life 
boats in the 1960s, but the Navy now 
uses them for SEALs due to their 
lightweight, high speed, all-weather 
specifications. 
 

“A good Navy is not a provocation to war. It 
is the surest guaranty of peace.”---Theodore 
Roosevelt 
 

“I can imagine no more rewarding a career. 
And any man who may be asked in this 
century what he did to make his life 
worthwhile, I think can respond with a good 
deal of pride and satisfaction: I served in the 
United States Navy.”---John F. Kennedy. 
 

Contributed By Tom Hartley 
 

 



Post 237 Newsletter  7 

  

C A L E N D A R  O F  E V E N T S  

LUNCH 

SOCIAL QUARTERS 

MONDAY – FRIDAY 11AM -1:30PM 

Specials: Wed – Philly Cheese Steak,                  

Thu – Taco Salad,  Fri - Fish 

KARAOKE  

SOCIAL QUARTERS 

THU 7-11 PM AND SUN 3-7 PM KARAOKE WITH HOWIE 

SAT 8PM-12 AM KARAOKE WITH CAROL 

FRI 7-11PM KARAOKE WITH PAUL 

TRIVIA 

SOCIAL QUARTERS 

MONDAY 7-9 PM WITH LISA AND ZACK 

BINGO 

POST 237 ANNEX 

MON, WED, THU AND SAT 6 PM 

MEMBERSHIP DINNER AND MEETING 

BALLROOM 

3
RD

 MONDAY DINNER AT 6PM, MEETING AT 7 PM 

POOL TOURNAMENT 

SOCIAL QUARTERS 

ALTERNATING THURSDAYS 7:00 PM 

KITCHEN AT NIGHT 

SOCIAL QUARTERS 

MON, THU, FRI 5-7PM 

 

 
Social Quarters Hours of Operation 

 
Monday   10:00AM – 12:00AM 
Tuesday   10:00AM – 12:00AM 
Wednesday   10:00AM – 12:00AM 
Thursday   10:00AM – 12:00AM 
Friday    10:00AM – 1:30AM 
Saturday   12:00PM – 1:30AM 
Sunday   12:00PM – 8:00PM 

 

Adjutant’s Office Hours 
 

Monday   1:00 – 4:00PM 
Tuesday   1:00 – 4:00PM 
Wednesday   1:00 – 4:00PM 
Thursday   1:00 – 4:00PM 
Friday    1:00 – 4:00PM 

 
Call 256-683-9840 to make an appointment.  
Email: adjutant237@legional.org 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

LUNCH AT THE LEGION  

Monday through Friday 

11:00AM to 1:30PM 

 

Lunch at the Legion 

Monday through Friday 

11:00AM to 1:30PM 

Specials: 

Philly Cheese Steak – Wednesday 

Taco Salad – Thursday 

Fish -Friday 

Smoke Free Lunch! 
The area in front of the bar is smoke-free from 
10AM to 2PM Monday through Friday.  The area 
in back of the bar is open for smokers. Please 
be courteous and observe these new 
restrictions.   

Monday Night Trivia 

Join us on Monday nights at 7PM for 

Trivia presented by Lisa and Zack 

Church!  Have fun, exercise your 

brain and win Legion Bucks!  

 

 

Evening Kitchen Opening! 
 

The kitchen is open on Monday, 

Thursday, and Friday from 5pm 

until 7pm.  Come on in and eat and 

sing karaoke or play trivia! 

Second Sunday Pot Luck 
 

Join us at the second Sunday of the Month for a 
Pot Luck. Bring a dish to share.  

  

 

mailto:adjutant237@legional.org
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Back Packs for Homeless Veterans 
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Tribute to Freedom at Redstone Harley-Davidson 
 
On September 11

th
 Redstone Harley-Davidson hosted a Tribute to Freedom Day.  

Post 237 was invited to participate and was awarded a $1000 donation for our 
Backpacks for Veterans charity.  Representing the Post were Billy Heatherly, Jerry 
Phelps, Tom Paone, Dennis Adkins,  and Mary McCoy.  Representing the Auxiliary 
were Sherry Schroen, Peggy Steelman, Michele Kinney, and Juanita McJunkins. 
 
The Honor Guard participated in the flag raising, taps, and rifle salute.   

 

 

 

The Post 237 American Legion Baseball Team finished its 2021 season on 

September 19
th

 with a second place finish at the Lake Guntersville 

Tournament.   

 

The team, under the leadership of Coach Rick Bragg, participated in six 

tournaments.  They placed 2
nd

 four times and first once.  Congratulations 

to these young men.  Looking forward to 2022! 
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Humor In Uniform 
 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Help!  We are running out of jokes!  Please give us 
a hand.  To contribute a cartoon or funny story to 
Humor in Uniform email to:  
newsletter@legion237.com 
 

 

Around the Post 

A special thanks to Jim Service for 

making a beautiful wooden bookcase for 

the Adjutant’s Office!   

 
 

Bingo at the Annex 

 

3806 Colonial Park Cir 

SW 

Huntsville, AL 35805 

 

Monday, Wednesday, 

Thursday and Saturday 

6:00PM 

 

All Games are Non-Smoking 

And You Must Wear a Mask 

 

 

THE MUSICAL GRAVEYARD 
 

Dave Wilson, a tourist in Vienna, is walking 
past Vienna’s Zentralfriedhof graveyard on 
October 31st. Suddenly he hears some music. 
No one is around, so he starts searching for 
the source of the music. Dave finally locates 
the origin of the music and finds it is coming 
from a grave with a headstone that reads: 
Ludwig van Beethoven, 1770-1827. Then he 
realizes that the music is Beethoven’s Ninth 
Symphony and it is being played backward.  
 
Puzzled, he leaves the graveyard and 
persuades Bill Smith, a friend, to return to the 
graveyard with him. By the time they arrive 
back at Beethoven’s grave, the music has 
changed. This time it is Beethoven’s Seventh 
Symphony, but like the previous symphony, it 
is being played backward. Curious, the men 
agree to consult a music scholar.  
 
When they return with the expert, Beethoven’s 
Fifth Symphony is playing, again backward. 
The expert notices that the symphonies are 
being played in the reverse order in which they 
were composed, the 9th, then the 7th, then the 
5th.  
 
By the next day word has spread and a large 
crowd has gathered around the grave. They 
are all listening to the Second Symphony 
being played backward. Just then the 
graveyard’s caretaker walks up to the group. 
Someone in the crowd asks him if he has an 
explanation for the music. “Oh, its nothing to 
worry about” says the caretaker. “He is just 
decomposing.”    
 

Contributed by Tom Hartley 
 

 
 

 

 

Want to help out as a Bingo Volunteer? 

Call Bingo Chairman Bill Pond at:   

931-209-7694 
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  Forty & Eight Flag unveiling 
K. Carpenter, Historian 

 

 At the General Membership meeting held 

on 20 Sept., 2021, members of the Tennessee Valley 

Voiture 1012 of La Societe des Quarante Homes et 

Huit Chahvaux (the Society of Forty Men and Eight 

Horses) unveiled in the Post ballroom, their 

handsome 1948 vintage framed 5’x6’ wool voiture 

flag. This flag was recovered after forty years. It 

was found in the Post 237 Annex storage unit by 

Grand Chef de Gare (commander) John Schnatz, 

and Voiture 1012 Chef de Gare Billy Heatherly, and 

others. The preservation, mounting, and framing of 

this valuable addition to the Post was funded by a 

sizeable donation from the Post Golf Tournament, 

and by individual contributions from Cdr. Heatherly 

and others. Posted above the flag is an identification 

plaque. 

(See Post Newsletter article for 4 Dec., 2020) 

 Voitures present were Grand Chef de Gare 

John Schnatz, Voiture 1012 Chef de Gare Billy 

Heatherley, Ken Weisenwebber, Cody Klinner, Earl 

Hokansen, and Jerry Phelps. 

 

 

Post 237 Honors the Fallen Thirteen 

K. Carpenter, Historian 
 

 At the General Membership meeting held on 

20 Sept., 2021, Post 237 honored the memory of the 

thirteen service men and women who lost their young 

lives on 26 Aug., 2021in the terrorist attack at Hamid 

Karzai International Airport Kabul, Afghanistan, 

while supporting Operation Freedom’s Sentinel.  At 

least one hundred and seventy Afghans were also 

killed. Thirteen empty chairs, each with the 

photograph and name of the fallen, were placed in a 

semi-circle in front of the Post officers stations. Their 

names were presented during the Post Everlasting 

segment at the conclusion of the meeting. In their 

honor, Post Commander Heatherly ordered the Post 

American flag to half-mast until 11 Sept.. 

 

These honored young men and women were: 

 United States Marine Corps: 
 Sgt. Johanny Rosario Pichardo,  Age 25, 
Mass., 5th Marine Expeditionary Brigade, Naval Support 
 Activity Bahrain. 
 Sgt. Nicole L. Gee, Age 23, Calif., Combat 
Logistics Battalion 24, 24th Marine Expeditionary Unit, II 
 Marine Expeditionary Force 
  Staff Sgt. Darin T. Hoover, Age 31, Utah, 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Cpl. Hunter Lopez, Age 22,  Calif., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Cpl. Daegan W. Page, Age 23, Neb., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine  Expeditionary Force 
 Cpl. Humberto A. Sanchez, Age 22, Ind., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Lance Cpl. David L. Espinoza, Age 20, Tx., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Lance Cpl. Jared M. Schmitz, Age 20, Mo., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Lance Cpl. Rylee J. McCollum, Age 20, Wy., 
2nd Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Lance Cpl. Dylan R. Merola, Age 20, Calif., 2nd 
Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 
 Lance Cpl. Kareem M. Nikoui, Age 20, Calif., 
2nd Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division, I 
Marine Expeditionary Force 

 United States Navy:  
 Hospital Corpsman Maxton W. Soviak, Age 
22, Oh., 1st Marine Regiment, 1st Marine Division 

 United States Army: 
 Staff Sgt. Ryan C. Knauss, Age 23, Tn., 9th 
PSYOP Battalion, 8th PSYOP Group 
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Family Day at Post 237 

K. Carpenter, Historian 
 

 On Saturday, 18 Sept., Post 237 hosted Family Day for its members, their families and Post 

guests. This outstanding fun day was led and organized by 3
rd

 V. Cdr. Jerry Phelps. Children fished for 

toys in the fish pond hosted by 2
nd

 V. Cdr. Tom Paone, his wife Christie, and grandson Jacob. The 

children also enjoyed the large outdoor bounce house and slide. The neighborhood Huntsville Fire 

Department provided a fire truck for the children to explore. The Auxiliary held a cake walk for prizes of 

delicious baked goods. Tom and Thad Paone, of the SAL, grilled their excellent hamburgers and hot dogs 

for the crowd.  

 

 Perhaps the most exciting feature of the day was the Dunk Tank. The intrepid Jerry Phelps 

mounted the Dunk stand being the first to be dunked by eager ball pitchers. Jerry’s dauntless example was 

followed by several children. Eight-year old Jacob Long was dunked by his own loving grandmother, 

Deborah Carpenter, on her first pitch. Jacob Paone, other children, and adults soon joined the adventure 

of being dunked. This event was enjoyed by all.  
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Building Committee Work Day 

Oct 16th 
We are in need of volunteers for a Post 237 
Work Day to perform various work or “fix-it” 
projects needed at the Post and Annex 
buildings.  The Work Day event is scheduled 
for Saturday, October 16

th
 from 8:00 AM until 

4:00 PM with lunch provided by the Post 
Building Committee.   A pre-Work Day 
meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 
11

th
 at 6:00 PM at the Post meeting room to 

count the number of volunteers, assign tasks 
and determine what tools and supplies will be 
needed for the Work Day event on Saturday.  
Any and all volunteers can text or call Rudy 
Cowe at (256) 426-6540, or email 
at rudolphcowe@yahoo.com or trustee1@legi
on237.com. 

 

Missing Tools 
 

Several tools are missing from a black and 
red Craftsman tool bag that belongs to 
Sherry Schroen, Auxiliary President.  The 
tool bag was in the Auxiliary room and later 
found in the Social Quarters.  Among the 
missing tools are a set of Craftsman robo 
tools, large flat head screwdriver, small crow 
bar, shears, stud finder, room measuring 
device, hole punches, and several other 
hand tools.  If you know where these tools 
are located please contact Sherry Schroen 
at 256-617-0353.   

 

The American Legion Amateur 

Radio Club 
 

 The Post Chapter of TALARC will 
meet again on the 3rd Saturday of the 
month October 16th, 2021 at 1400hrs 
in the Ballroom.  Topics of discussion 
will organization and Emergency 
Planning.   
 
If you are a licensed Amateur Radio 
Operator or want to get involved 
come join us.  If you new to the hobby 
and want to get help with training 
come by and we will help guide you 
and answer your questions.   
 
August was Hamfest month in 
Huntsville as it always is and the 
Huntsville Hamfest was held at the 
Southhall of the Civic Center.  The 
Hamfest was smaller than in past 
years with both visitor and vendor 
numbers appearing to be down but, 
there was still plenty good stuff to be 
had.  We have had several pledges of 
equipment made to fill our purposed 
radio room and we will continue to 
look for donations. 
 

Thanks, 
 
 Tim Williams 
Call Sign; K4AEE 
Ham Radio email 
address: k4aee@gmx.com 
Non-Ham personal email:  
timmypw65@yahoo.com 
 

mailto:rudolphcowe@yahoo.com
mailto:trustee1@legion237.com
mailto:trustee1@legion237.com
mailto:k4aee@gmx.com
mailto:timmypw65@yahoo.com
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~ Post 237 October 2021 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

   1  

11a-1:30p  Friday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke with 
Paul 

2  

8p-12a Karaoke 
w/Carol 

3  

3p-7p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

4  

11a-1:30p Monday 
Lunch 

6p-7p Bldg 
Committee 

7p-8p Purple Heart 
Mtg. 

7p-9p Trivia w/ Lisa 
and Zack 

5  

11a-1:30p  Tuesday 
Lunch 

7p-8p 40/8 Meeting 

6  

11a-1:30p 
Wednesday Lunch 

7  

11a-1:30p Thursday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

8  

11a-1:30p  Friday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke with 
Paul 

9  

10a-11a AL Riders 
Mtg 

10:30a-11:30a CVMA 
Meeting 

12p-1p Marine Corp 
Mtg 

8p-12a Karaoke 
w/Carol 

10  

3p-7p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

3p-7p Pot Luck 
Dinner 

11 Columbus Day 

11a-1:30p Monday 
Lunch 

7p-9p Trivia w/ Lisa 
and Zack 

6p Building Cte 
Work Day Planning 

12  

11a-1:30p  Tuesday 
Lunch 

6p-7p House Comte. 
Mtg. 

13  

11a-1:30p 
Wednesday Lunch 

6p-7p Exec. Board 
Meeting 

14  

11a-1:30p Thursday 
Lunch 

5:30p-6:30p VVOA 
Meeting 

7p-11p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

15  

11a-1:30p  Friday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke with 
Paul 

16  

2p-3p TALARC 
Meeting 

8p-12a Karaoke 
w/Carol 

8a-4p Building Cte. 
Work Day 

17  

2p-3p SAL Meeting - 
Sons of the 
American Legion 
Meeting 

3p-7p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

18  

11a-1:30p  Lunch 

6p-8p Mbrs. Early 
Bird Dinner and 
Meeting 

7p-9p Trivia w/ Lisa 
and Zack 

19  

11a-1:30p  Tuesday 
Lunch 

6p-7p Wargo Mtg. 

20  

11a-12p Comm 
Cmte Mtg 

11a-1:30p 
Wednesday Lunch 

21  

11a-1:30p Thursday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

22  

11a-1:30p  Friday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke with 
Paul 

23  

8p-12a Karaoke 
w/Carol 

24  

3p-7p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

25  

11a-1:30p Monday 
Lunch 

7p-9p Trivia w/ Lisa 
and Zack 

26  

11a-1:30p  Tuesday 
Lunch 

7p-8p County 
Meeting 

27  

11a-1:30p 
Wednesday Lunch 

28  

11a-1:30p Thursday 
Lunch 

7p-8p AL 351 Mtg. 

7p-11p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

29  

11a-1:30p  Friday 
Lunch 

7p-11p Karaoke with 
Paul 

30  

8p-12a Karaoke 
w/Carol 

7p Halloween Party 

31 Halloween 

3p-7p Karaoke 
w/Howie 

 

 

Details on Calendar items are available by clicking on the item at: 

http://www.legion237.com/index.php?id=100 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To contribute to the Roll Call Newsletter email your article to:  newsletter@legion237.com 
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